

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

May 15, 2024

K. Gonyou

Manager, Urban Design and Heritage, Planning and Economic Development

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on May 14, 2024, resolved:

That the following actions be taken with respect to the 4th Report of the Community Advisory Committee on Planning, from its meeting held on April 10, 2024:

- a) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to develop a more a more permissive set of guidelines for the use of synthetic materials (including composites) in buildings designated under Heritage Conservation Districts to allow greater flexibility in material choices, while also aligning with London's existing HCD policies to preserve the aesthetic of heritage buildings and report back to a future PEC meeting for public input and Council approval;
- b) the 4th Report of the Community Advisory Committee on Planning, from its meeting held on April 10, 2024 BE RECEIVED for information

It being noted that this direction is consistent with a recommendation brought forward by the Community Advisory Committee on Planning. (2.2/7/PEC)

M. Schulthess City Clerk

/sk

cc: Scott Mathers, Deputy City Manager, Planning and Economic Development Chair and Members, Community Advisory Committee on Planning Deferred Matters List